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In accordance with Paragraph 1 of the South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental 

Control (“DHEC”) Order dated May 7, 2021 (“Order”), New-Indy Catawba LLC (“New-Indy”) 

presents the following Public Notification Plan.    

When New-Indy plans to conduct an activity at the Catawba Mill which it reasonably anticipates 

may increase odors offsite (even if the activity is intended to ultimately reduce odors), New-Indy 

will provide public notice of such plans (“Notice”) at least two (2) calendar days prior to the 

commencement of such activities in the following manner:   

1. Each Notice will be emailed to Renee Shealy (shealyrg@dhec.sc.gov). 

2. Each Notice will be posted at NewIndyCatawba.com, a website under development 

which New-Indy intends to use to communicate data and information concerning the 

Catawba Mill to nearby residents. 

3. Each Notice will contain, at a minimum, the following information: 

a. A description of the planned activity; 

b. The purpose of the planned activity; 

c. The date the planned activity is scheduled to commence and its anticipated 

completion date; and 

d. Contact information the public or DHEC may use to communicate with New-

Indy about the planned activity. 

If any amendment to a Notice is required (e.g., a delay in an activity commencement date), 

New-Indy will promptly prepare such amendment, email the amendment to Renee Shealy, and 

post it to the NewIndyCatawba.com website. 

If an emergency or upset condition arises that may increase odors offsite to which New-Indy 

must respond immediately, New-Indy will provide Notice as soon thereafter is practicable under 

the circumstances. 

 


